COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 20th February 2006
Question No 27
Question:
Councillor M. Corr
"To ask the Manager to establish as a matter of urgency a task force to deal with all litter related problems in West Tallaght Area, with a view to pro-actively addressing the litter problems associated with illegal dumping of household refuse, fire setting, litter emanating from the operation of commercial premises such as shops etc and will he make a statement on the matter?” 
Reply:
There is an ongoing problem of illegal dumping of household waste in some areas. The Anti-Litter Wardens are actively pursuing all reported cases and where sufficient evidence of the identity of the perpetrators is found legal action will be instituted.  People using illegal waste collectors are also being investigated and appropriate action will be taken where possible.  Both the Cleansing Section and the Parks Department have carried out cleaning of illegally dumped household material from lanes, pitches green open spaces etc in recent weeks.
Most commercial premises especially shops clean up around their premises as is required by law and those who fail to do so receive a warning from the Litter Wardens. If they still fail to comply with their legal obligations in this regard they are prosecuted as appropriate.
In order to promote the message of preventing litter, the Environmental Awareness Programme  includes visits to schools which encourages responsible behaviour.  The Environmental Services Department continually coordinates between the provision of cleansing services (road sweeping, handcart services etc.) the Awareness Programme and the work of other Council Departments (Housing and Parks) in order to respond in a cohesive way to the problems referred to.
